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· The Battle Trust is a member of the Prestoungrange Arts Festival family of community activities originating in 1997. Overarching goal of all is to raise community and individual self esteem through a heightened sense of place as a driver to socioeconomic regeneration. Prestonpans, The Pans, is a relatively depressed post industrial community.

· Earliest activities were historical murals leading to arts classes, totem poles, music and song aplenty, story telling, real ale, Gothenburg history and restoration, 3Harbours Festival, pottery, Witch Remembrances, BoatieBlest, theatre and lately embroidery and coal miners’ memorial.

· The Battle Trust specifically aims to conserve and interpret the town’s battlefield, the scene of Bonnie Prince Charlie’s Victory here in 1745. Already made legendary in Scott’s Waverley and Skirving’s Hey Johnnie Cope we resolved to create a permanent Living History Centre in the town that would become a major driver for tourism as well as a focus for education and community activities generally.

· It had to be designed to be sustainable so our initial project was an Economic Feasibility Study by RGA. It said, Yes it can be if: [i] authentic; [ii] world class; and [iii] community driven and centred i.e. not top down.

· Next step was formal archaeological study by Tony Pollard of Glasgow University, which located precise battlefield site.

· We gave ourselves 5 years to find a great location for our Living History Centre and to accumulate elements en route that would eventually be housed and deployed at the Centre. So we established our own Alan Breck Regiment for re-enactments and Schools Visits; a BattleGame board for youngsters to re-fight the battle; penned new factual books and novels; made DVDs and CDs; and most spectacularly stitched the Battle of Prestonpans Tapestry in 2009/ 2010 which has now taken the interpretation of our battlefield across the nation, to England and France reaching more than 120,000 people and raising £100,000 in small donations towards its discrete pavilion in our Living History Centre.

· We know we wont have that Living History Centre quite yet, but we know we must maintain momentum. We are seeking £500,000+ funding to do just that in a way that continues our cumulative approach to asset building most particularly surrounding the Tapestry exhibitions and education.

· We are also launching our own Appeal to private donors to take the £100,000 we have already to £2 million. 

· Finally, we aspire to convince Scotland’s Government that in due course the measure of additional support they gladly accorded to Culloden and Bannockburn will be made available next here in The Pans for our unique community driven conservation and interpretation programme.
